
 
 

December 21, 2020 

Marlene Dortch, Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
45 L Street, N.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20554 
 

Re:  Application of PayG, LLC and Thompson Street Capital Partners V, L.P. for 
Consent to Acquire Control Pursuant to Section 214 of the Communications 
Act of 1934, as Amended - Notice of Consummation; IB File No. ITC-T/C-
20201112-00190 

Dear Ms. Dortch: 
 
 PayG, LLC d/b/a SkySwitch (“SkySwitch”) and Thompson Street Capital Partners V, 

L.P. (“Thompson Street” and together with SkySwitch, the “Applicants”), hereby respectfully 

notify the Federal Communications Commission (“Commission”) that the acquisition transaction 

described in the Applicants’ initial filing in the above-referenced proceedings (the 

“Transaction”), was consummated on December, 21, 2020, resulting in the substantive transfer 

of control of SkySwitch to Thompson Street. 

 Pursuant to 47 C.F.R. §63.24(e)(4), Applicants note that the international application 

addressed the substantive transfer of control of authorizations granted to SkySwitch in IB File 

No. ITC-214-20171116-00208.  The application was approved effective December 7, 2020 

pursuant to 47 C.F.R. § 63.12 (Public Notice issued on November 20, 2020, Repot No. TEL-

020585). 

 Should you have any questions regarding this notice, please contact the undersigned 

for the Applicants. 



 
 

Sincerely, 

 

       /s/ Marc Korman 

       Marc Korman  
       Sidley Austin LLP 
       1501 K Street N.W. 
       Washington, DC 20005 
       (202) 736-8417 
       mkorman@sidley.com 
         
  

 Counsel to Thompson Street Capital 
Partners V, L.P. 

  

 

 


